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In Memory Of 

Charlie Huntress was 
born in Portland Maine 
on 
October 7, 1941, a son 
of the late Dr. Roderick 
and Bertha Huntress. As 
a boy, Charlie excelled in 
pitching for his baseball 
team and playing the 
trumpet.
 
After graduating from 
South Portland High 

School, Charlie went on to attend Boston University, 
where he graduated with a bachelor’s degree in 
Economics in 1963. Charlie spent his whole career 
working for various insurance companies, holding 
various commercial underwriting and executive 
positions. He also owned an independent insurance 
agency.

Charlie and his wife, Gemma had a daughter, Laura 
who grew up in Limington and attended our local 
schools.  Both Charlie and Gemma were involved 
in many activities and organizations in Limington. 
He loved animals, enjoyed growing roses, collecting 
antiques, listening to jazz and classical music, and 
discussing his grandchildren’s many activities. Charlie 
also served as President of the Maine Rose Society.

Charlie was on the Town of Limington Budget 
committee from 1991 to 1995, chairing the committee 
for four of those years. He was the Town Moderator 
for the annual town meeting and other special town 
meetings for 10 years, served as Selectman for 4 years, 
and was the General Assistance administrator for 3 
years. Charlie also served on the M.S.A.D. #6 Board of 
Directors.

The Town of Limington lost a dear friend when 
Charlie passed on September 3, 2024. He cared about 
his Town and had many, many friends. Charlie had a 
great sense of humor and a memory like an elephant! 
He is sadly missed. 

Phil Dearborn was born in 
Limington, Maine on 
February 7, 1933, to George 
and Mildred Dearborn. 
After graduating from 
Limington Academy, Phil 
went on to attend the 
University of Maine in 
Orono.

He proudly served in the 
U.S. Air Force as a Ground 

Radio Operator with the 102nd aircraft control and 
warning squadron including serving time in Tripoli 
and Africa in 1953. 

Phil returned to Limington, built his own home 
and welcomed 3 children, Dianne, Debbie and 
Tom. For 30+ years, Phil was employed by Nestle’s 
as a salesman, retired and became a self-employed 
carpenter for many years.
 
Phil enjoyed rooting for the New York Yankees and 
New York Giants, horse sulky racing, woodworking 
and blacksmithing activities. He was very devoted to 
his family.

Phil was very involved in the Town. He served on the 
Planning Board from 1988 – 1994, and again from 
2006-2007. He served two terms as a Selectman from 
2004 – 2009, and was a member of the Financial 
Advisory Committee during 2011 and 2012.

Besides his involvement in town affairs, Phil was a 
member of Adoniram and Buxton Masonic Lodges in 
the Grand Lodge of Maine, A.F. & A.M., played snare 
drum for Kora Highland Band, and participated in the 
Limington Historical Society.

The Town of Limington lost a dedicated volunteer and 
friend when Phil passed on September 3, 2024. We 
will always remember and appreciate his contributions 
to our Town. He was one in a million.

Charlie Huntress Phil Dearborn
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In Memory Of 

Willard Boothby was born 
in Limington to Ray and 
Elsie Boothby. He attended 
Limington schools, 
Limington Academy 
and later graduated 
from Andover School 
of Business. He proudly 
served our country in the 
U.S. Air Force, married 
Edith Stanley in 1950 and 
had six children. He was 
employed by Southworth 

Machine and S.D. Warren, throughout his working 
years.

Willard was a proud member of the Adoniram 
Masonic Lodge #27 and Buxton Masonic Lodge 
#115 AF&AM. He was also active in the Kora Shrine 
Temple and was a dedicated member of the Oriental 
Band.

Willard did his part in volunteering for Limington 
Boards over the years. He was a member of the 
Planning Board from 1990-1997, and then again from 
2002-2006. He also served on the Finance Committee 
in 2014.
 
Willard passed away on January 12, 2024 and left 
behind 3 of his children, 8 grandchildren, fourteen 
great grandchildren and his companion, Patty Buck. 
The Town of Limington was fortunate to have a native 
son volunteer his time and efforts to our Town. 

“Pubby” Stanley R. Blake, 
Jr., was born in Saco, 
Maine on Nov. 10, 1950, 
son of Stanley Sr. and 
Anna Blake. He graduated 
from Bonny Eagle High 
School in 1969 and lived 
in Limington his whole 
life. He and his wife, 
Martha lived on North 
Road. For many years, 
Pubby was employed as a 
salesman for Sebago Lake 

Garage and Walker Chevrolet.
  
Pubby was an avid outdoorsman who loved 
snowmobiling and hunting with his family and 
friends. He enjoyed spending time relaxing at his 
camp in Dyer Brook, and especially enjoyed playing 
cribbage. Pubby loved his golden retrievers and his 
cows that he often spent his time caring for over the 
years.

Little League was especially important to him. He 
coached Little League for years in Limington and 
was an umpire for 25 years. He was a member of the 
Western Maine Board of Umpires. Pubby was also a 
member of the Limington Crankers Snowmobile Club 
and the Standish Fish and Game Club.

Pubby stepped up to do his part for the Town of 
Limington as well. He Served on the Planning Board 
for 2 years, was on the Finance Committee for 6 years, 
and served as a Selectman for a 3-year term. 
Our friend and neighbor, Pubby, passed away at 
his home on January 25, 2024 after some years of 
declining health. The Town certainly honors and 
appreciates the time he put into working for and 
caring about Limington. His friends at “cards and 
coffee” miss him very much. 

Willard Boothby “Pubby” Stanley R. Blake Jr.
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